Week Ending 3rd July 2020
Twelfth Week of Home Schooling
Good Afternoon Everyone - staff, children (at home or in school) and parents (at home or work). Week 5 of term 6! Did you manage to feel creative last week and produce any fantastic writing or illustrations? I loved learning even more about the Tower of London, including that in the 1200s it housed a royal zoo. It was full of exotic animals from an elephant, given as a gift from the King of France, to a polar bear from the King of Norway. The polar bear was even allowed to swim and hunt fish in the River Thames! Now that would have been a sight to see!
[image: ]29TH JUNE IS CHILDREN’S ART WEEK 2020  Children’s Art Week is the opportunity to engage and join in with visual art through looking, discussing and making. The event runs for three weeks in total and each week will focus on a theme, the theme for this week is ‘The Natural World’. Think science, natural history, geography, geology and the great outdoors! What natural material could your activity focus on? Could your activity encourage safe outdoor learning or take inspiration from features in our local area? Remember you do not need to have a garden, you could take inspiration from a programme you may have watched, a walk you have been on or a book. You don’t need to buy resources. Look for what you have around your home, but remember to ask permission before you use anything! Finally art is one of the best mindfulness activities you can do. Maybe it makes you feel calm. Can you reflect this in your art?
Do you need some inspiration? Children’s Art Week Ambassador and UK Children’s Laureate Lauren Child has launched a fantastic resource which she created to encourage creativity, all inspired by her favourite children’s books. (see the attachment ‘Art Ideas’)
[image: ]JULY IS NATIONAL PICNIC MONTH 2020  We all love a picnic. Picnics really started to come into their own during the 18th century. A favourite pastime of the aristocracy, it may surprise you to know that they were only held indoors. At larger picnics there was also music or a dance, which resulted in picnics becoming more of a ball or party. Around 1800, the picnic began to move outside, but it wasn’t until the early 20th century that the outdoor picnic became popular. We have the Victorians to thank for that! In the early 1900s the picnic was so popular that baskets were produced to carry your meal in and this was even mentioned in the children’s book, The Wind in the Willows. Who can forget Mole’s excitement over the picnic Ratty had packed?
So how can you celebrate National Picnic Month? Well it’s very easy, you just have to get outside into the world and enjoy all the wonderful sights it has to offer. Get your ‘Bubble’ of family and friends together at a favourite nearby park, your own garden or even your living room if it’s rainy, and bring your favourite foods. You could help to choose and prepare the menu for your own traditional picnic. Then simply share your picnic with your loved ones and add good conversation!
[bookmark: _GoBack]We hope this week will see some sunshine, creative inspiration and picnics!
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